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Meeting called to order at 7:36 PM

In attendance:

Lloyd Marshall – President

Mike Kendall – Vice President

Byron Lewis – ARC

Rebecca Crocker - Treasurer

Kathryn Scott – At Large

Absent:

Jennifer Clark – Secretary

Krista Miller – At Large

Community Members:

Beth Starrs

Dennis Blasdell

Keith Keller

Lloyd opened the floor to allow for a motion to address the agenda for tonight’s meeting.

· My notes do not indicate who made the motion to accept meeting agenda and who seconded – Please provide
Reading/approval of minutes

· Lloyd tabled reading and approval of minutes from the July 10, 2008 meeting

Old business

· Complaint process – The Board needs to decide on the process if violation is not corrected within the 15 day period.  Mike and Byron will develop process to complete the process.
· Violation letters – Byron read off the list of violation letters using the letter format developed by Mike and Byron.
ARC Report

· Byron notified the Board of a new complaint regarding a truck on jack stands.  Byron will contact homeowner to address complaint.
New Business
Traffic Signal 
· Lloyd summarized status of project.  
· Kathryn stated that construction will begin sometime in September/October 2008 with construction to be completed approximately one to two months later.
FY2008 Budget 

· Rebecca stated that everything is in order.
· $13,115.34 available to pay for unanticipated expenses.
· Lloyd introduced the “Unfinished Requirements List.”
· Byron recommended removal of the tree on Manassas Forge.
· Kathryn discussed need to install a drainage pipe along Tot Lot, with an approximate cost of $1,200.00.
· Kathryn also mentioned vandalism to gazebo and other equipment that will require funding to repair.
· Rebecca is requesting funding for a new laptop and software.  Dennis Blasdell volunteered to evaluate existing laptop for possible upgrade and to update the community website.  Password and other web-related information (meeting minutes, etc.) will be e-mailed to Dennis.  Mike Kendall will be the point of contact for web-related information.
· Approved list of expenses:
· Tree removal - $1,600.00
· Storm water management area and shoulder along Signal Hill Road mowing - $1,300.00
· Purchase of new laptop and software (pending Dennis’ evaluation) - $1,000.00
· Byron will evaluate a second cost estimate for Tot Lot drainage.
· Motion approved to table discussion of Finance Report and discuss during the September 2008 monthly meeting.
ARC Report

· No additional information.
Neighborhood Watch and Incoming Correspondence

· Krista not in attendance therefore no information provided.
Community Time

· Ms. Beth Starrs provided a determination from Mr. Purnell regarding boat trailers in response to recent complaints regarding trailers parked in the community.  Byron will follow up on complaints and Lloyd stated that the Board will conduct further research on issue. 
· Mr. Keller expressed concern with AAA Trash Removal destroying his trash can and the company’s statement that only one trash can is allowed.  Lloyd stated that the Board will look into the situation.
